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THE CITY OF KEY WEST 

PLANNING BOARD 

Staff Report 

 

To:   Chairman and Planning Board Members 

 

From:   Melissa Paul-Leto, Planner Analyst 

 

Through:  Thaddeus Cohen, Planning Director 

 

Meeting Date: January 21, 2016 

 

Agenda Item: Variance Extension – 3930 South Roosevelt Boulevard (RE # 

00066180-000400; AK # 8781644) – A request for an extension to 

variances granted in Resolution No. 2014-07 located within the High 

Density Residential (HDR) Zoning District pursuant to Section 90-395 of 

the Land Development Regulations of the Code of Ordinances of the City 

of Key West, Florida. 

 

 

 Request: A 1st time request for an extension to variances granted for minimum open 

space and maximum impervious surface ratio requirements in order to 

construct a community and fitness center building. 

 

Applicant:  Gregory Oropeza, Smith | Oropeza, P.L. 

 

Property Owner: Las Salinas Condominium Association, Inc. 

 

Location:   3930 South Roosevelt Boulevard (RE # 00066180-000400, AK # 8781644) 

 

Zoning:     High Density Residential (HDR) 
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Background: 

The property, which is located near the corner of Seaside Drive and South Roosevelt Boulevard, 

is comprised of the 216-unit Las Salinas Condominium. The above location was granted 

variances to maximum impervious surface and minimum open space by the Planning Board on 

January 23, 2014 through Resolution No. 2014-07. The variances granted became effective in 

October of 2014 concurrent with the expiration date of the DEO appeal period.  

 

The applicant submitted on November 16, 2015, a request for a 12 month extension to the 

variances granted. This one-year extension to the expiration of the variances approval will allow 

the necessary time needed to complete the bidding and construction process.  

 

City Actions: 

Development Review Committee Meeting:  November 15, 2013 

Planning Board Meeting:    January 23, 2014 Resolution No.2014-07 

Planning Board Meeting:    January 21, 2016 

 

Factors for review of the Extension include the following: 

 

1. The applicant submitted the request for the Extension prior to the variance 

approval expiration. 

The applicant submitted a request for the Variance Extension on November 16, 2015, 

prior to the expiration of the Variance approval. 

2. The applicant has submitted reasonable cause for the Extension. 

The applicant has requested the extension in order to complete bidding and construction 

process. 

 

RECOMMENDATION: 

 

Based on the criteria established by the Comprehensive Plan and the Land Development 

Regulations, the Planning Department recommends the request for Variance Extension be 

approved without modification to original conditions. 

 
























